


We had an interesting Roundtable discussion at the June 1st Meet in Fremont.  There were about 21 people in attendance and the topics really varied.

We discussed when creosote was first used for ties and staining untreated narrow gauge ties and learned that some use Edwards Shoe Dye in Alcohol, and some have been using

Various Minwax stains (non-gloss) such as their #221 Ipswich Pine, #2126 Driftwood or #224 Special Walnut. We also discussed various slow-motion Switch Machines such as American Models new product (“not impressed”), SwitchMaster by C.C.Crow (now a similar product is marketed as TorqueMaster), Tortoise and others.  It was noted that by upgrading the Tortoise throw wire from .025 to .032 the movement was improved.  We talked about the merits of slow-motion over twin coil “snap” motors and then about controlling crossing gates and order boards with Hankscraft type (SwitchMaster) machines.  This led to a discussion of various methods of train occupancy detection including TV cameras, current sensing devices, light guides and finally optical (photo cell) systems.  Kermit Paul pointed out you can get inexpensive optical interrupters for about $.75 each from surplus firms, cut them apart and use them aligned on both sides of the track to detect occupancy.   If you use AC instead of DC you get more power at the rated voltage. We then discussed some old ideas that can be recycled effectively in today’s high-tech world such as self quartering and gauging driver sets, once available.  Kermit (M-TEC?) told us to expect a system that will automatically unload items from cars (no Lionel Missile Cars).  We discussed the use of “The Tool” to ream plastic side frames and Tom Crawford suggested using a graphite lead pencil to “lubricate” the journal before installing the wheel sets.  We ended the discussion with some hints about reducing derailing in passenger cars (1. Use body mount couplers, 2. Keep radii as wide as possible, 3. Do not over tighten the trucks).

Well, we ran out of time but will do it again September 7th at Buchser in Santa Clara.

Dave Connery


I want to thank Jim Long, Don Shortt and any/everyone else who relayed information about the Celebration of Todd's Life at his parent's home Saturday. Thanks to Jim and the PCR list, I heard about Todd's passing and the Celebration, so I was able to attend. There I saw several PCR members I knew by sight if not all their names, many on the Coast Auction Committee, helping celebrate Todd's contributions to others. 


I've enjoyed Todd's friendship, humor and help since I rejoined the PCR and our hobby after a 32 year break in summer 2000. But I did not realize until Wednesday: I met Todd at our Freshman Orientation at UCSC's Crown College in fall 1970,


 but I hadn't seen Todd since graduation in 1974. Because of the differing contexts and 26 year old memories, I somehow concluded the Todd Bendigkeit I met in summer 2000 was a different fellow. Somehow the subject of trains never came

 up during conversations at UCSC.
  

As I told his family, I was lucky to enjoy Todd's company his last 3 years because of our shared love of trains, even more frequently because of the PCR Coast meets. I'm grateful to all PCR members who made our meetings even more frequent.


Steve Wesolowski
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